
From: Debbie Tarry
To: Heidi Costello
Subject: Fwd: Public Comment Agenda Item Follow-Up
Date: Friday, December 11, 2015 12:05:06 AM
Attachments: staffreport060506-7a.pdf
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For Green Folder

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: Debbie Tarry <dtarry@shorelinewa.gov>
Date: December 11, 2015 at 12:04:13 AM PST
To: Chris Roberts <croberts@shorelinewa.gov>
Cc: John Norris <jnorris@shorelinewa.gov>, Jessica Simulcik Smith
 <jsimulcik@shorelinewa.gov>, Carolyn Wurdeman
 <cwurdema@shorelinewa.gov>
Subject: Public Comment Agenda Item Follow-Up

Chris - 

John and Jessica found a little more information.

Attached is the staff report for Resolution No. 244, adopted June 5, 2006.  This is
 the Resolution where it appears the 5 minutes was expanded to all comment.
  This was discussed on April 17 and May 15 - but only mentioned in the May 15
 staff report (one of the attachments in the attached staff report). 

Minutes from the April 17 and May 15 minutes from 2006.  Both of these were
 discussion items leading up to the June 5, 2006 adoption.  There is really nothing
 in the April 17 minutes about the 5 minutes, but there was a lot of discussion on
 May 15 (quoted below).  Most of the discussion was about what groups should
 get the 5 minutes and how should the City determine if they should get this
 additional time. The discussion assumes that this is basically a good thing. 
 
“Councilmember Hansen said the modified sections 6.1, 6.2, and 6.7 to allow
 individuals when speaking on behalf of organizations up to five minutes to speak
 doesn’t clarify how a group gets to be a registered organization.  Julie
 Modrzejewski, Assistant City Manager, responded that a non-profit organization
 has a registration number that is acquired through the State.  She said the hope is
 that there would be some ability through a registration number to ensure the
 organization is recognized.  She also said that the staff may need to modify
 language to clarify how to do that.  Councilmember Way said it is a right of a
 citizen to form a non-profit and it is cumbersome and unnecessary for the City to
 have a list of every organization on hand.  She said we should just ask for them to
 write their number down when they want to speak.  Mr. Olander concurred and
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Sent from my iPad





 said we need to be open to the public and trust that they are truthful.  
 Councilmember Hansen suggested that they be registered with the City Clerk’s
 Office and that would be a way to check.  He added that it is a privilege to have
 more time to speak during a Council meeting.  Mr. Olander asked the City
 Attorney if the City can require people to sign in to speak during general public
 comment.  Ian Sievers, City Attorney, responded that the City can make that
 requirement since it is allowing business representatives an additional two
 minutes to speak.  Ms. Modrzejewski noted that in the future, the business
 licensing program may address this issue.  Deputy Mayor Fimia said if a person
 gets up to speak the Council should be able to ask if they are a registered non-
profit company with the State.  She said the Council can impose a restriction on
 them at the next speaking opportunity if it is found they provided false
 information.  Councilmember Ryu agreed that the credibility of the speaker will
 be the deterrent.  She added that the Council should not discourage the public
 from speaking, and staff should not be doing research or wasting time with this.
 Councilmember Way believed it to be unconstitutional to prevent people from
 speaking or asking them to clarify whether or not they are with a group.  She said
 groups bring and have brought great ideas to the Council.  She felt the Council is
 going too far in the restriction of speech.  She said she is not in favor of this and
 will not support it.”
 
And later in the minutes….
 
“Councilmember Way said she still is opposed to the restriction of the right to
 speak by groups.  She said the City should not require organizations to register
 with the State to speak for five minutes.  She once again said she would not
 support this item. Mr. Olander noted that there is no restriction on groups
 speaking; there is a restriction on the amount of time allotted.  Mayor Ransom
 noted that the City needs a way to verify non-profit organizations.  He felt the
 City business license would be a way for them to verify that they could speak. 
 He said there needs to be some way for them to justify that they are a viable non-
profit. Councilmember Way suggested an organization give the name of their
 officers to suffice as a way to determine if they are a viable organization.  Mayor
 Ransom said they should be able to give the Council a business license
 registration number.  Deputy Mayor Fimia said these items were discussed
 during the Council Retreat.  She continued that she did not have a problem with
 either asking if they are registered in the state or just stating that they are a non-
profit organization.  She said maybe the Council should clarify whether or not
 they are a Washington State or City of Shoreline registered organization.  The
 Council could ask them for business telephone number, address, and officers in
 their group.  She said she would not support asking speakers for their registration
 number.  She supported the criteria in the draft application for community
 presentations.  Mr. Olander noted that they could register with the City Clerk’s
 Office instead of being registered with the State.  Deputy Mayor Fimia said a
 current list of City businesses with contact information from the City Clerk’s
 Office would be very helpful when it came to public outreach.   Councilmember
 Way agreed that it may be useful to have a list of organizations.  However, she
 said it is a bad precedent to start keeping a list of groups in the City.  She said she
 doesn’t feel the City should keep one.  Councilmember Ryu said she views it as
 “opting in.”   If you wish to speak for 5 minutes, then you should register your



 group.  She added that maybe the City shouldn’t require speakers to disclose their
 physical home addresses.  She said registration should be voluntary and no fee
 should be charged for it.”






























































































